An Open Letter from Deacon Jeremy Trull To All Parishioners of
Christ Our Light Catholic Church & St. Stanislaus Kostka Catholic Church

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Grace and peace to all of you!!  I wanted to take this opportunity to reach out to everyone in order to update you about my current situation in seminary formation.  In light of the circumstances surrounding the Coronavirus pandemic, the difficult decision has been made to close the St. Mary’s Seminary campus for the remainder of the semester for the safety and welfare of the community.  This was a very tough call to make, but I know that it was approached with prayer and a pastoral concern for the well-being of our community.  All of the seminarians, myself included, have been instructed to return to our home diocese where we will continue our education and formation in an online format.  Thus, I am now back home in Lubbock.  I am doing well, continuing my classes and formation online and making final preparations before Ordination this summer.  However, one unfortunate consequence of this difficult yet prudent decision is that my time serving as a deacon at both Christ Our Light in Navasota and St. Stanislaus Kostka in Anderson has come to an end.

This is certainly not how I imagined that my time with you would come to an end.  I had sincerely hoped that I would get to have a few more weekends at the parishes and then have the opportunity to say thank you and good-bye in person.  Sadly, this will not be possible due to the circumstances of the pandemic, and so I wish to express my most sincere gratitude and appreciation in this letter.

Last year, when my classmates and I were asked to consider which parish they would like to serve at during our deacon year, I told our Formator that I didn’t have a particular parish in mind, but that I did want an assignment similar to what my experience would be in my life as a priest.  For those of you who don’t know, the Diocese of Lubbock is technically considered a mission diocese.  Most of our parishes are in rural communities and are quite small, especially in comparison to most of the parishes in Houston.  I told my Formator that, if my assignment was meant to give me hands on experience in preparation for my Ordination to the Priesthood, then it be better to find a more rural community to serve in.  And wouldn’t you know it, they found the perfect assignment for me.  
Very early on, I told Fr. Eli that it was very easy for me feel at home at both Christ Our Light and St. Stanislaus.  A part of that is the small-town environment and culture of the parishes, but before long, “feeling at home” was because of you, the parishioners.  I do not have the words to express how grateful I am to each and every one of you for welcoming me with open arms into your parish.  From day one, your hospitality, kindness, generosity, support, encouragement, and affection has gone far beyond anything I could have imagined.  Coming out to Navasota and Anderson very quickly became the highlight of my week during this last year of seminary and I will truly miss seeing you each weekend and being a regular part of your community.  From the bottom of my heart, thank you so much, my brothers and sisters in Christ, for making me feel so at home!!
I would also like to take this opportunity to point out something quite obvious to all: you have a truly outstanding and holy pastor!!  All year long, Fr. Eli has amazed me with his pastor’s heart.  He has quite bit on his plate as the pastor of two thriving parishes, and yet I have never heard him complain or even seen him frown.  His genuine love for the priesthood and for his people is plainly evident and truly inspiring.  I am beyond grateful for his friendship, his shared wisdom and insight, and his tremendous generosity.  Above all, I am grateful for the example he has set for me as to what a pastor should be and to what it means to be a priest of Jesus Christ.  From the bottom of my heart, thank you, Fr. Eli, for being such an amazing pastor, mentor, and friend to me and to the people of Navasota and Anderson!!
I would give anything to be able to say all of this to you in person, but sadly, that is not possible at this time.  That being said, I do have two things to look forward to.  First, I am ecstatic to announce that I have been officially approved for Holy Orders!!  My Ordination is set for Saturday, June 13th at 10:00 am and it will be held at Christ Our King Cathedral in Lubbock, TX.  This is still a about three months away, but it is possible that it will have to be a private liturgy; if we are able to celebrate it in a public Mass, however, then you are certainly welcome to attend.  Second, there is a custom followed by newly ordained priests which I am also looking forward to.  When a man is ordained to the priesthood, it is a custom for him to offer a Mass of Thanksgiving in places and parishes which have played a role in his formation.  This is usually his home parish, but new priests will also often offer a Mass of Thanksgiving at his former seminary and at parishes to which he was assigned as a seminarian.  I don’t know which weekend it will, but it is my heartfelt desire to, at some point in my first year as a priest, to come back to Christ Our Light and St. Stanislaus in order to celebrate a Mass of Thanksgiving.  In other words, we will see other again before long!!  Until then, be assured of my prayers for all of you, and of my gratitude, love, and prayers for you and for Fr. Eli.  May the grace, mercy, and blessing of our Heavenly Father be with you, now and always!!

Grace and peace,

Deacon Jeremy Trull

Diocese of Lubbock

